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Fax 08 8207 1736 

I write to advise that, under section 73(2)(b )(i) of the Planning, Development and 
Infrastructure Act 2016 (the Act), I have considered the advice of the State Planning 
Commission (the Commission) and approved the Proposal to Initiate the Port 
Bonython Code Amendment. 

The initiation approval is on the basis that, in accordance with section 73(4)(a) of the 
Act, you as the Chief Executive of the Attorney-General's Department will be the 
Designated Entity responsible for undertaking the Code Amendment process. 

The Commission has specified under section 73(6)(e) of the Act that the Designated 
Entity must consult with the State Members of Parliament for the electorates in which 
the proposed Code Amendment applies, in addition to the individuals or entities 
identified for consultation in the Proposal to Initiate. 

The Commission has, under section 73(6)(f) of the Act, resolved not to specify further 
investigations or information requirements in addition to that outlined in the Proposal 
to Initiate. However, further investigations may be required in response to feedback 
or advice received through the engagement process. 

Notes 

1. In accordance with section 44(6) and 73(6)(d) of the Act, consultation in 
writing must be undertaken with: 

a. Whyalla City Council 

b. Owners or occupiers of the land and adjacent land in accordance with 
Regulation 20 of the Planning, Development and Infrastructure 
(General) Regulations 2017. 

2. Engagement must meet the Community Engagement Charter. 
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I will make a determination on whether to approve the proposed amendments at the 
completion of the Code Amendment process. 

Please contact Ms Nadia Gencarelli, A/Team Leader, Code Amendments from the 
Attorney-General's Department on 7109 7036 or email nadia.gencarell i@sa.gov.au if 
you would like to discuss further. 

Yours sincerely 

MP 
D 
MINISTER FOR PLANNING AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT 


